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Science Week 

 

 
 



Weekly message from the 
Headteacher ï Mrs Key 
 

 
 
 
With lovely, Spring like weather this week, we 
are reminded of how near to exam season we 
really are.  It was love ly to see so many Year 11 
parents and students at our Study Skills and 
Examination Information evening on Wednesday 
night.  It isn't too late to get into the serious 
practice of preparation for the summer exams.  
In school we are hard at work to put on all  the 
support we can for Year 11 at this important 
time.   
 
Of course, we are not just an exam factory, and 
we have been very busy in other areas of school 
life as usual. We have had two STEM related 
trips building rockets and to see the science and 
technology in lambing at Plumpton College. 
Yesterday a team of intrepid 'student journalists' 
have been busy taking a full part in BBC School 
Report day.  They have worked on reports from 
child mental health, to Brexit to animal welfare.  
A highlight of the day w as when Maddy Bullen 
and Hebe Rowling-Ashworth managed to scoop 
a telephone interview with our MP, Maria 
Caulfield.  They asked some challenging 
questions about school funding and found our 
MP fully supportive of the on-going campaign 
for fair and sufficie nt funding for schools.   
 
This leads me on to let you know that I made 
the trip up to the Department for Education last 
Monday, along with Sophie Thomas, 
Headteacher at Newick C of E primary, and 
Maria Caulfield, MP for Lewes.  We had a very 
positive meeting with Nick Gibb, Schools 
Minister, and hope that we have added our 
weight to the growing concern about levels of 
school funding. 
 

On a related note, we are busy planning our 
Talent Show for the 30 th March.  Proceeds will 
go towards a 3D printer for the school.  Please 
do come along and support this event and help 
us raise some badly needed funds. 
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Headteacherôs Student of the Week 
 

John Macleod - a polite and respectful student 
who is always prepared to support and help 
other students.  He is currently helping to 
organise and co-ordinate our school chess 
tournament and also helped younger students 
on BBC Schools Report day. 

 
Year 10 Varndean College taster day 
 

The taster day is being held on Friday 7th July 
2017.  Copies of the brochure and application 
form can either be obtained via the website 
www.varndean.ac.uk or from the students form 
tutor.   The closing date is Friday 12th May 2017.  
Completed application forms are to be sent to 
Varndean College.  Any queries, please contact 
Mrs Bodner sbodner@chaileyschool.org / 01273 
890407. 

http://www.varndean.ac.uk/
mailto:sbodner@chaileyschool.org


Science Week 
 

This week is Science week and we have been 
carrying out a number of exciting events to 
celebrate it.  During lessons, every child was 
shown a Rubens tube by their teacher.  This 
displays sound waves made of fire.  The pupils 
could play their music through the tu be and see 
the flames dance depending on the frequency of 
the sound produced.  The photo on the front 
page shows a group of Year 10 pupils enjoying 
the Rubens tube demonstration.  We have also 
been running extra lunchtime clubs; explosions 
club where teachers demonstrated exciting 
experiments, rocket club where pupils made and 
tested their own rockets, and dissection club 
where pupils dissected rats.  It has been a very 
busy but enjoyable week in the Science 
department!  

 
Race for the Line 
 

On Tuesday this week, a group of nine Year 11s 
travelled to Bede's school to race rocket cars 
which they had designed and made during 
lunchtime clubs.  The event was called "Race for 
the Line" and is linked to the Bloodhound.   The 
pupils' aim was to make the car as aerodynamic 
as possible so that it could get to the highest 
speed.  We entered three teams, all with 
different designs.  One group of students, Alwyn 
Watson, Theo Howard and Toby Turner, 
produced the fastest car out of all the secondary 
schools competing and have made it through to 
the next round of the competition!  
 

 
 

 
 
New additions to the Science 
Department! 
 

This week, during CARE (Club for Animal 
Respect and Education) we welcomed two 
guinea pigs.  Pupils from all year groups have 
attended, helping to look after them.   We also 
have stick insects, atlas moth caterpillars and a 
praying mantis ootheca which is expected to 
hatch in the next six weeks.  There are over 
twenty pupils who regularly attend and are 
taking the responsibility very seriously. The club 
runs at lunchtimes on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
in Lab 2.  

 

 
 

 
 



Chailey School supporting Comic 
Relief and Nepal Charity 
 

As you will be aware Friday 24th March is Comic 
Relief or Red Nose Day and like many other 
schools across the land, we will be having a 
non-uniform day.  We would like students to 
wear something red if possible, although not 
essential, and ask that they bring along a £1.00 
contribution.  We will also be selling red noses in 
school that day. 
 
The clothing needs to be appropriate for school 
i.e. no cropped tops or shorts at this time of 
year and no fancy dress.  We also ask that the 
ñsomething redò is an item of clothing/shoes etc. 
and not red hair dye or face paint.  
 
The school is also supporting a school in Nepal 
where twenty six of our stud ents enjoyed a visit 
in October.  There will be another visit in 2018 
and in the meantime we are raising funds to 
help with the rebuilding of the small village 
school.  Therefore the money raised on Friday 
24th March will be split between Comic Relief 
and the project in Nepal.  
 
Thank you for supporting Chailey School with all 
of the charities for whom we raise money.  We 
are very proud of the effort and work our 
students put into fundraising throughout the 
school year. 

 
Sainsburyôs Active Kids Vouchers 
 

The PE Department are collecting Sainsbury's 
Active Kids Vouchers.  These help provide 
valuable additional resources so any donations 
are gratefully received.  The collection box is 
located in the PE Office. 

 
Year 10 Relationships Day 
 

The day was designed to educate Year 10 
students in many of the issues that are relevant 
to them with regard to sex and relationships and 
supports the Sex & Relationships scheme of 
work that is compulsory as part of the National 
Curriculum. 
 
The sessions featured Sex and the Law, E 
Safety, ñMy Transgender Kidò, (a filmed 
documentary), Young Parents, Positive Voices 
(HIV and STIs). 

 

 
 
New books for the Library 
 

Our Library Manager has enthusiastically 
responded to popular demand and embraced 
teenage culture. 
 
There is an exciting selection of new Manga, 
Graphic Novels and YouTube books just put on 
display in the library this morning.  
 
Within five minutes, three flew off the shelves to 
be taken out by Year 8 girls. 
 
There has always been a good selection of 
Manga and Graphic Novels but YouTube books 
are a recent phenomenon and very popular with 
the students, who follow their favourite  daily 
vlogs. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



BBC School News Report Day 
 

Once again this year we are taking part in the 
annual BBC School News Report Day.  Thirteen 
Year 7 students were reporters for the day 
looking at news around the world, in the UK, 
locally and in our school. 
 
They were being supported by four Year 9 
students and two Year 10 students. 
 
Helen and Rosie have been cuddling our two 
guinea pigs and writing a story about how pets 
can help with mental health issues. 
 

 
 

 
 
Year 10 MFL trial speaking exams 
 

The week beginning 27th March all of Year 10 
will have a trial language speaking exam 
covering two conversation topics.  They should 
be preparing and practising their answers over 
the coming weeks.  Thank you in advance for 
your support with this.  Any queries please 
contact your son/daughter's MFL teacher. 
 
Ms Morrow (FTL for MFL) 

Creative Writing Competition at 
Chailey School 
 

To coincide with 'Word Book Day' and to 
promote and cultivate our love of reading at 
Chailey School, we are organising a Chailey 
Creative Writing Competition for all students in 
years 7, 8 and 9.  
 
The rules are as follows: 
 
¶ Any creative writing is welcome e.g. a 

poem, an introduction to a story, a 
factual article, a short story.  The writing 
MUST be between 250-500 words.  

¶ The deadline is Wednesday 29th March.  
¶ Hand the work in to your English teacher 

or to Mrs Duck in the school library and 
make sure your name is clearly marked 
on it . 

 
Artist of the Week 
 

Jack Sheppard and April Bates, Year 7 for their 
colour wheels. 
 

 

 
Chaileyôs Got Talent 
 

The Friends of Chailey School are delighted to 
announce the first Chaileyôs Got Talent 
performance on Thursday 30th March 2017 at 
7pm.  This will be a non-competitive showcase 
of the varied and amazing talents of our Year 7, 
8 and 9 students.   
 
Tickets will be on sale from the Finance Office 
from 20 th March, £5 for adults and £2 for 
children.  Refreshments and a raffle will be 
available on the night.   Funds raised from the 
evening will go towards the purchase of a 3 D 
printer for Technology.  



 
Vacancies at Chailey School 
 

Chailey School has a vacancy for a School 
Administrative Assistant on a fixed term contract 
until 31st July 2017.  Full details are on the 
school website.  Please do share this information 
with friends and relatives who may be 
interested. 
 
We also have a vacancy for a Teacher of 
Science from September 2017.  Further details 
and the job description are available on the 
school website.  The closing date for 
applications is 24th March 2017 at noon. 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

Upcoming events and dates 
 
 

SPRING TERM 2017  

MARCH 2017      

Monday - Friday 20 - 24 Y11 Walking/Talking Trial Exam week 

Thursday 23 16:30 Y8 Parents' Evening and Progress Reports home 

Monday - Friday 27 - 31 GCSE Dance Moderation all week 

Monday - Friday 27 - 31 Y10 MFL Trial Speaking Exams week 

Tuesday 28 GCSE Drama Exam (TBC) 

Thursday 30 19:00 Chaileyôs Got Talent show 

Friday 31 Y7 Progress Reports Home 

SUMMER TERM 2017  

APRIL 20 17      

Monday  3 Easter Holiday begins  

Friday  14  Good Friday  

Monday  17  Easter Monday  

Tuesday  18  Term begins for staff and students at normal time  

Tuesday - Friday 18 - 21 GCSE PE Practical Moderation all week 

Tuesday 18 Y9 Men C/DTP vaccinations 

Wednesday 19 Y10 Art Trip 

Wednesday 19 Y10 Men C/DTP vaccinations 

Thursday 20 Y9/10 Men C/DTP vaccinations 

Friday ï Sunday 21 ï 23 D of E Silver Practice Expedition 

Tuesday and Wednesday 25 & 26 Y11 GCSE Art Exam 

Wednesday  26 Y5 Curriculum Day 

Thursday 27 UK Junior Maths Challenge 

Thursday 27 16:30 Y7 Parents' Evening 
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Help us raise money for a 3D printer 
      

Come along to the Talent Show on the 30th March  

at 7.00pm 
  

Tickets are just £2 for students and £5 for adults  
  

Available from the Business Manager at Student         

Services at break times from Monday 20th March 
  





 

 

  
  

The Friends of Chailey School have joined Easyfundraising.  
  

Whenever you buy anything online - from your weekly shop to your annual holiday - you could 
be helping the Friends of Chailey raise funds for the school.  

Each purchase generates a donation.  So instead of going directly to a retailerôs website, go to 
easyfundraising first and choose the retailer you want to shop with ï then everything you 
spend with that retai ler earns a free donation for Friends of Chailey School.  Itôs completely free 

to use and your shopping wonôt cost you a penny more.  

On average, each retailer will donate 5% of the cost of your shopping - and those donations 
soon mount up.  

So whatever you need to buy, from your weekly grocery shop or fashion must -have, to your 
business travel, office supplies or mobile phone, buy it via easyfundraising and raise money for 
Friends of Chailey School at no extra cost to you!  

There are over 3,000 shops and sites on board ready to make a donation, including Amazon, 
John Lewis, Aviva, thetrainline and Sainsbury's ï it doesn't cost you a penny extra!  
  

It's as easy as 1, 2, 3...  
  

1. Head to https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fochailey/  and join for free.  
  

2. Every time you shop online, go to easyfundraising first to find the site you want and  

start shopping.  

  

3. After youôve checked out, that retailer will make a donation to your good cause for no 

extra cost whatsoever!  

  

There are no catches or hidden charges and Friends of Chailey will be really grateful for your 
donations.  
  

Thank you for your continued support.  
  



 

  

Find out more and join here:   

easyfundraising.org.uk/ causes/fochailey/   


